WILSON COUNTY, KANSAS
OFFICIAL MINUTES

October 15, 2012
The Board of County Commissioners, three members, Rhonda Willard, County Clerk and Kris Marple, County Coordinator, met in regular session at 3:00 p.m. in the Commission room.  
**********

CALL TO ORDER: Commissioner Walker called the meeting to order.

INVOCATION: Commissioner Walker gave the invocation.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Commissioner Walker led the flag salute.

**********
MINUTES:
ACTION: A motion was made by Commissioner Richardson to approve the minutes of October 8, 2012 as presented and the meeting agenda as presented.  Commissioner Lambert seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

**********
MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT REPORT:

Nick Lewis, Maintenance Supervisor discussed replacing the sinks in the Courthouse.  The Commissioners asked that he wait until next year and they will revisit it. He also requested a $0.50 per hour pay increase for Jill Harkrader, his assistant, for having finished her probation period.

ACTION: A motion was made by Commissioner Lambert approve a $0.50 per hour pay increase for Jill Harkrader having finished her probation period effective October 15th. Commissioner Richardson seconded the motion, motion carried.
**********

ROAD & BRIDGE DEPARTMENT REPORT:

Dave Parker, Road & Bridge Supervisor, submitted the weekly activity & repair/service summary reports.  The following items were discussed: rock hauling and transmission repair. Mr. Bob Chambers with Cook, Flatt & Schobel Engineers presented the Commissioners with the 2 year bridge inspection.
**********

HEALTH DEPARTMENT REPORT:
Todd Durham, Health Administrator discussed the following items: flu shots estimate his office will be giving about 800 flu shots this year, Health Assessment Grant meetings, he asked if Kris Marple could go to them . He also discussed waste water inspections before real estate sales.  The Coordinator will get with the County Attorney for wording for a resolution to stop doing them until the amendment is approved by the State, and have the public hearing.
**********
WILSON MEDICAL CENTER:
Dennis Shelby and John Gutschenritter with Wilson Medical Center and Walter Olson, Wilson Medical Center Board of Trustees Chairman discussed the hospital financials and Medicare changes, along with ways to be more efficient for the long term.
**********

THANKS PROGRAM:

Tom Hearne with the Thanks’ Program gave the Commissioners an update on the finances for the program.
**********
BUFFALO COMMUNITY CENTER:

Rick & Dusty Haney and Sue Robinson with the Buffalo Senior Citizen Center discussed the financing for the Thanks Program and for the Senior Citizen Centers.
**********

COORDINATOR’S REPORT:

Kris Marple, County Coordinator, discussed a letter received from the City of Buffalo regarding a demolition grant application.  He also discussed the tourism fund with the Commission.
**********
OTHER BUSINESS:

1. Reports received were: Treasurer‘s Investment report.

2. Approved warrants in the amount of $42,469.39 and payroll of $84,209.36.
**********
ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m. to reconvene Monday, October 22nd at 3:00 p.m.
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